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While 2020 started with blurred vision as to what was to come,
agency PR professionals focused on a new decade, new ways of
communicating and providing strategies to meet their clients’
needs in an ever-changing digitally transforming world. Within
the first quarter, the world was hit with a global pandemic,
one in which every business has been affected in one way or
the other. For PR agencies, the task converted from new
year/new goals to that of crisis and planning for the
unplanned on a global scale.
Agencies were tasked to maintain factually accurate
information, especially those in the healthcare sector, while
those of us in the tech industry were tasked with providing
counsel as how to get the word out about that technologies
available for healthcare, schooling, remote working, public
safety and more.
Now that we’re nearly 8 months into the
pandemic, we are seeing things become less of a crisis and
more of an “if” what if this happens, what if that happens,
what if both happen and what if neither happen? We’re living
in a world of real-time, minute-by-minute and day-by-day
happenings and/or changes. In some cases our clients are open,
then shut, then open again. It’s our responsibility to ensure
that communications, internal and external, remain factual. By
removing the “what if” from the equation, we can communicate
better and in turn provide better counsel. That doesn’t mean
we don’t plan for the what if, in fact, planning is more
important than ever.
So, what’s ahead for PR professionals for the remainder of
2020? Everything we thought 2020 would be: video, tech tools

heightened, storytelling and branding merging, etc. Only now,
it’s accelerated. What we predicted in Dec of 2019 happened,
only happened in a quarter’s time frame with many curves along
the way. We entered into the New Year noting that the use of
video would be more prevalent than ever. Now, with Zoom-type
meetings, the use of video has become part of the new norm. We
also noted in the New Year that content would see an uptick.
Now, we’d argue content is essential. Finally, we stated that
the New Year would bring about new challenges and
opportunities. And, now, we’ve proven that the challenges are
the opportunities.
Communications professionals are transforming and adapting
more than ever to the emerging world of tech across all
industries. Technology has become the connected tissue keeping
not only North America but the world together. And,
communications has kept the world informed in a time frame
where information is more than essential but rather critical.
So what’s really ahead for communications professionals as we
navigate through the remainder of the year? Uncertainty. What
we’ve all learned is that uncertainty is what we can plan for,
what we can communicate about and what we need to incorporate
into our PR programs. Uncertainty is not always a crisis and
shouldn’t be viewed as such, but it should be part of the
strategy when looking into the future, noting that the future
could be as quick as a day or even a moment in time.
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